

"Growing together at the heart of God's community" LDST

Glazebury C.E. Primary school

Head Teacher: Mrs Karen Mowbray BA Hons, M Ed

Warrington Road, Glazebury, Warrington, Cheshire. WA3 5LZ.

Tel: 01925 949404 Email: <u>glazeburyprimary@ldst.org.uk</u>

1st September, 2025.

Dear Parents and Carers,

Building work - Roof update

I hope this message finds you well and that you've had a restful summer break. I am writing to inform you about an update regarding the roofing works currently taking place at the school. Unfortunately, due to unforeseen delays, the final phase of the project has overrun and is now expected to continue for an additional **2–3 weeks** into the new term.

We have been advised that all classroom areas are safe to be in, however due to noise will be moving Class 4 to the hall for the majority of their lessons. We will communicate any adaptations to this each week.

Please be assured that **comprehensive risk assessments have been completed**, and the safety of our children remains our highest priority. During this final stage, please note that **scaffolding is still erected around parts of the school building** to allow contractors to complete the work. All scaffolding areas will be **securely sectioned off**, and children will not have access to any construction zones.

We kindly ask for your support in ensuring that children are closely supervised at the beginning and end of the school day, particularly when moving through areas near the scaffolding. While all school entrances remain unchanged, please note that the alleyway leading to the Key Stage 1 playground is narrower than usual, so we ask for extra care and patience during busy drop-off and pick-up times.

We appreciate your understanding and cooperation as we complete these essential improvements to our school building. If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact the school office.

Kind regards,

Mrs K Mowbray **Head Teacher**